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UNITED STATES POSTAL SERVICE 
L.abot Refadona Oepertment 

·- ARTICLL f'J · --· 
SECTiON -

-'15 L:Entant Plaza. StN 
Wuhlngton, DC 20260-4100 

July 27, 1988 

Mr. William Burrus 
Executive Vice President 
American Postal Workers 

Union, AFL-CIO 
1300 L Street, NW 
Washington, DC 20005-4107 

Dear Mr. Burrus: 
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OFFIC::'. OF 
EXECUTIVE VIC.:: PRESID:::NT 

This is in response to your letter of June 29 regarding the 
intent of. the March 4 memo issued by Darnley M. Boward to the ( 
Division Directors of Human Resources with the subject, 
nEmployee's Use.of Representatives in FECA Claims.• 

Specifically, the intent of this memo was to inform our field 
managers that any ·tepresentatives, including union represen­
tatives, who are assisting employees in matters related to 
the processing of FECA claims and/or claims filed before the 
Secretary of Labor mu~t do so in a nonpay status. 

The letter was not intended to deny either employees their 
rights to file grievances, or the union's.right to represent 
employees as specifically provided for in Articles 15 and 17 
of the National Agreement. 

. . 
As a matter of further information, on April 20 Mr. Howard 
issued a clarifying memo to the Field Directors of Human 
Resources. In this memorandum, Mr. Howard advised that the• 
March 4 memorandum was ·not meant nor should be interpreted as 
infringing upon employee or union rights under Article 17 of 
the National Agreement. The April 20 clarifying memorandum 
further advised that the intent of the March 4 memorandum was 
to inform field managers that when any representatives, . 
including union, assist employees in completing Office of 


